From: Hayden Grooms
To: 'Hayden Grooms' <jhaydengrooms@gmail.com>
Date:  3/2/2017 3:46:38 PM
Subject:  RE: Invitation for Lt. Gov to speak to Beaufort County Republican Convention - 4-22-2017

Dear Ms. Zedd,

| apologize for not returning your email in a timely manner, it has been nothing short of chaotic around here since the
transition began. Thank you so much for reaching out to us with this opportunity to address the Republicans of
Beaufort County at such an important event. Unfortunately the Lieutenant Governor will not be able to attend the
county convention due to previous engagements on April 22. However, | understand that county reorganizations are
scheduled for this month. If | can get some information about Beaufort’s reorganization then hopefully the Lieutenant
Governor’s schedule will allow him to attend that event. Again, we are terribly sorry that we will not be able to attend
Beaufort’s County Convention. However, we are determined to meet with as many local Republican parties as
possible so that we can hear firsthand about local issues.

Thank you so much for extending an invitation to the Lieutenant Governor.
Sincerely,

Hayden Grooms

Director of External Affairs

Office of the Lieutenant Governor
(803) 734-0107

From: Hayden Grooms [mailto:jhaydengrooms@gmail.com]

Sent: Thursday, February 23, 2017 10:08 AM

To: Hayden Grooms

Subject: Fwd: Invitation for Lt. Gov to speak to Beaufort County Republican Convention - 4-22-2017

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Sherri Zedd <sherriz366@aol.com>

Date: February 22, 2017 at 7:17:49 PM EST

To: jhaydengrooms@gmail.com

Subject: Invitation for Lt. Gov to speak to Beaufort County Republican Convention -
4-22-2017
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February 22, 2017

Mr. Hayden Grooms

Scheduler

Lt. Governor Kevin Bryant

Office of the Lieutenant Governor
State House, 1st Floor

Post Office Box 142

Columbia, South Carolina 29202

Dear Mr. Grooms:

On behalf of the Beaufort County Republican Party, | would like to invite Lieutenant Governor
Bryant you to be the keynote speaker for our 2017 Convention.

The convention will be held on Saturday, April 22, 2017 in Sun City Hilton Head in Bluffton from
9:00 AM to 11:00 AM. The venue is the Pavilion.

If the Lt. Governor is able to accept our invitation and is amenable, we would like our SC
Senator Tom Davis to introduce him.

Every consideration will be given to accommodate the Lt. Governor’s schedule, but we would
really appreciate an answer so that we can initiate logistical arrangements for the event.

| can be reached at. sherriz366@aol.com or 843-705-6440 (h) or 843-368-6775 (m).

Sincerely,

Sherri Zedd
Coordinator
Beaufort County Republican Party 2017 Convention
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